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Mark those calendars

 
 Dec 30, 2011 Hogmanay 

 Jan 3, 2011 Board meeting 

 Jan 17, 2011 General Meeting:  

Program – TBD 

 Jan 28, 2011 Burns dinner & 

celebration 

 Feb 7,2011 Board Meeting 

 Feb 21, 2011 General Meeting:  

Welch program by Susan Kains 

 Mar 6, 2011 Board Meeting 

 Mar 17, 2011 St Patrick’s day dinner 

& celebration 

 

 

 
 
 
President Pat Hamilton 
 

 

 
 

Hogmanay – Friday, Dec 30th 

Sally & Bill Knight are graciously hosting our 

Hogmanay 7:30, Friday 12/30, Knights.  It’s a 

Potluck, main course provided.  There address is 

3364 Kerry Dr.   We will be sending out 

directions later.   
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Musings from your President: 

We’ve had a wonderful year and will be closing 

it with a traditional Hogmanay on Friday, 

December 30th.  We’ve got dates and locations 

solidified for the Burns and St Patrick’s 

celebration and various members have 

volunteered for the committees.  We’re trying 

to mix in some new blood, so call Gary Hamilton 

(716-7186) if you’re interested in helping out on 

planning the Burns dinner and call Jim Byrne 

(342-2622) or Pat Hamilton (716-7186) if you 

want to help with the St Patrick’s day dinner 

event.  

 Susan Peterson is working on the Nominating 

committee so please consider volunteering for a 

board role or an officer position when she calls.  

The existing officers are great mentors and 

there are lots of processes in place to help you 

in whatever role you might be interested in.  

The Scottish & Irish Society folks are some of 

the best around and you’ll enhance your 

membership experience by being more involved 

– so THINK about it!  Also think about inviting 

your friends to come to our events.  They can 

get tickets at the Celtic Connection.  We 

encourage members to take some tickets and 

sell to your friends too.  Talk to Pat Hamilton if 

you’d like some tickets to sell.  We’ll try to bring 

some to the Hogmanay too. 

The board has some proposed Bylaws changes 

that would move the term of our officers to the 

end of the St Patrick’s day event.  That way the 

new officers have some breathing room after a 

busy spring.  See later in the newsletter for the 

specific wording.  We’ll be voting on this in 

January.  What that DOES mean is that you are 

stuck with me for 3 more months!!!   

 

Time for a new face! 

The Scottish & Irish society’s logo is an old 

version that doesn’t enlarge well or lend itself 

easily for replication on banner, t-shirts, 

posters, etc.  We would love some input 

regarding what our members might like in a 

new LOGO.  We’d also love to tap into the 

creative juices of one of our members in helping 

to design a new logo.  If you have ideas and/or 

are interested in helping design a new logo, 

please let Pat Hamilton know 

(path@rushmore.com ) or bring your ideas to 

the January general meeting.  Below is our 

current logo and a design we used on a banner.  

Please give some thought to how we might be 

more inclusive of other Celtic nations in our 

logo. Do we want to add some other symbols 

from other Celtic nations, flags, etc? 
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Scottish Dance Lessons Update 

A dozen would-be dancers spent 1-hour 

learning a new dance from Roger Ronnie.  He 

was encouraged by our coordination (none of 

us fell on our faces even if we tripped a few 

times and forgot where we were supposed to 

be!)  Roger is willing to offer free Scottish dance 

lessons on a weekly basis.  He wants to start up 

in January.  If you are interested, let Roger 

Ronnie know so he can add you to his e-mail list 

(rronnie@knology.net ).  He is still looking for a 

location so we are interested in any ideas you 

may have. 

 

S.I.S. COOKBOOK: 

We still need more recipes, so 

if you’ve been procrastinating, 

send them to Sally Knight and 

mark this off your TO DO list and start the new 

year ‘guilt free’! 

 

 
_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_NOTICE OF January 
VOTE on BYLAWS CHANGES 
*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_ 
 
CURRENT WORDING:   

 

ARTICLE VI 

Officers and their election: 

  

Section 1: Officers: The officers of the 

Society shall consist of a President, a Vice 

President, a Secretary, and a Treasurer. 

a. Officers shall be elected every year by a 

majority vote at the annual meeting, or as 

needed positions become vacant. 

b. Officers shall assume their official duties 

following the close of the annual meeting 

and shall serve for a term of one year. 

 c. Term limits for officers shall not 

be limited. 

ARTICLE IX 

Meetings: 

Section 1: The membership meeting of the 
Society will be held as scheduled once each 
month.  The annual meeting will be held in 
January at which time the election of 
officers and directors will be held.   
 
_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_ PROPOSED 
BYLAWS 
CHANGE_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*
_ 
 
PROPOSED WORDING: 

 

ARTICLE VI 

Officers and their election: 

 

Section 1: Officers: The officers of the 

Society shall consist of a President, a Vice 

President, a Secretary, and a Treasurer. 

a. Officers shall be elected every 

year by a majority vote at the 

annual meeting, or as needed 

positions become vacant. 
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b. Officers shall assume their 

official duties at the close of the 

annual meeting the month 

following the annual meeting and 

shall serve for a term of one year. 

 c. Term limits for officers shall not 

be limited. 

 

ARTICLE IX 

Meetings: 

Section 1: The membership meeting of the 
Society will be held as scheduled once each 
month.  The annual meeting will be held in 
January February, at which time the 
election of officers and directors will be 
held.   
 

_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*__*_  
BYLAWS 
_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_
*_*_*_ 
 

There was no November general business 

meeting – ONLY dancing! 

Minutes from 12/6/11 board meeting: 

1. TREASURER’S REPORT 

 The current balance in the checking 
is  $1895.11.  The storage fees for 
Nov & Dec were  paid (@ $39 per 
month and the web site fees were 
paid in Nov. for $97.67. 

2. OLD BUSINESS 

 SIS T-Shirts or Caps – Bill Knight 
investigated costs of caps and t-
shirts with the S.I.S. logo.  The 
board determined that we 

wanted a ‘cleaner’ logo that 
would reproduce better than our 
present one and will put the 
word out that they want a new 
design and ask for ideas. 

3. NEW BUSINESS 

 Hogmanay – location = Knight’s 
12/30 

 $ for Knights for main 
dish - $75 

 Robert Burns –  

 Date =  

 Location – Susan Kains 
check on  church location 
used last year 

 Committee & Chair- Gary 
Hamilton (chair), Susan 
Kains, Bill Knight 

 Saint Patricks Day 

 Date = 3/17 

 Location = Chophouse 

 Committee & Chair – Jim 
Byrne, Josh Ellis, John 
Burke, Pat Hamilton 

 

Pat Hamilton, S.I.S. President 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The current balance in the checking is  

$1895.11.  The storage fees for Nov & Dec 

were  paid (@ $39 per month 

and the web site fees were paid in Nov. for 

$97.67. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Notice the names involved, and no,  there isn‟t a 

blood feud to this day as far as we know. 

SIMON “THE EMERALD GEM” BYRNE.  

Irishman Byrne, 27, fought Englishman 

James “Deaf „Un” Burke, 24, on May 30, 

1833, in Salcey Forest in central England.  

The two heavyweights fought for more than 

three hours until the fight was called 

because Byrne‟s hands were too damaged 

for him to continue.  He was already near 

death, but lingered for two more days.  The 

sport was illegal at the time (though widely 

popular), so Burke was arrested and charged 

with murder after the bout, but was later 

acquitted of the crime.   

 

Karma?  Byrne has the dubious distinction 

of being one of only a few boxers who were 

on both ends of “death” fights.  In 1830 he 

fought Scotsman Alexander “The Highland 

Hercules” McKay for fifty three minutes, 

after which McKay died.  News of the death 

caused riots across Scotland, and Byrne was 

charged with manslaughter.  And just as 

Burke would later be for Byrne‟s murder, 

Byrne was acquitted. 

(Taken from Uncle John‟s Unsinkable 

Bathroom Reader) 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Like the warmth of the sun 

And the light of the day, 

May the luck of the Irish 

Shine bright on your way. 

 

 
 

President Pat Hamilton 

info@BlackHillsCelticEvents.org   

Vice President Aliyah Sanders 

Secretary Travelling  

Treasurer Carole Conrad 

Board Members Susan Kains, Susan Peterson, Winnie 

Balster, John Burke 

Past President Jim Byrne 

Web Site                   Gary Hamilton 

Newsletter John Burke 

jburke67@rap.midco.net  
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